PLYMPTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN
EXECUTIVE SESSION MEETING MINUTES
March 21, 2011

Attendees: John Henry, Joe Freitas and Barry DeCristofano

The Board entered into Executive Session at 5:00 p.m. to continue collective
bargaining talks with the Patrolmen’s Union (Purposes #2 and #3) on a motion by Mr.
DeCristofano, second by Mr. Freitas. Roll calt vote: Mr. Henry —yes, Mr. Freitas —
yes and Mr. DeCristofano - yes.

Prior to the Union representatives arriving, the Board discussed the step structure
proposal presented by the Union at the last meeting and decided to present the
Union with a comprehensive offer covering all of the topics in the Union’s initial
proposal (Purpose #3).

Officers Joudrey, Fowler and Costa from the Union arrived (Purpose #2).

The Union received the Board's offer and agreed to take it back with them for
consideration.

The next meeting with the Union was set for Monday, March 28, 2011 at 6:00 p.m.

The Board continued in Executive Session (Purposes #3 and #6) with Town Counsel
present, to discuss the Town's position relative to ongoing litigation and possible
purchase or exchange of real property.

Ms. Quirk reviewed with the Board the status of litigation involving S&K Realty,
Newcomb, and the Pina trailers (Purpose #2). Afterwards, the options for the Town
regarding the land adjacent to the Business Park entrance were discussed (Purpose
#6).

The Board left Executive Session and recessed briefly prior to beginning the Board'’s
weekly open meeting, at 7:00 p.m. on a motion by Mr. DeCristofano, second — Mr.
Freitas. Roll call vote: Mr. Henry — yes, Mr. Freitas — yes and Mr. DeCristofano —
yes.

Respectfully submitted,
Barry DeCristofano
Selectman



